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12-18-20
Dear Winchester & Ashuelot Residents,
The news and information we are receiving daily is not good. The COVID surge is here and is getting worse by the day. The term ”dark winter” is a fair description of what the next few months will be like. One person is dying every 30 seconds in the country from COVID. This is not a joke or political, it is fact. NH is now showing new cases of 700 to 900 per day and our positivity rate is 9%. There are 12 active cases in Winchester, 5 new ones today.  There are deaths every day in the state from COVID; recently it was 21 cases in one day for a current total of over 600 to date. The majority of deaths are in long-term care facilities, but not all are. One would guess by now that each of us know someone who has had COVID, probably a mild case and some of you know someone who has been quite sick. This is a wakeup call. Healthcare facilities are getting overwhelmed and staff are exhausted. If this surge is not slowed down there could be delays in receiving the care you need. This surge has created shutdowns in other states, and we should be prepared for possible changes here in NH. The Governor has not said there will be shutdowns, but he will do what is needed if things continue to get worse. 
The vaccine is arriving, and vaccination of NH health care workers has begun. The original quantities of the vaccine we had expected to receive has decreased. Eventually we all will have the access to the vaccination, but it will take time. These doses will first go to healthcare workers, long term care facilities and then first responders, those on the frontlines that are in direct contact with people. It will take months for everyone to be vaccinated but it will happen. The end is in sight. Just think how much better next summer will be. 😊
What can we do? First and most important wear a mask! Yes, they itch and are annoying, but the facts are there- masks save lives. We also must continue to be socially distant and wash our hands often. We must not gather for the holidays with anyone except in our immediate households. Much of the increase in cases is attributed to people gathering and traveling at Thanksgiving. Please do not travel or attend large gatherings for the holidays. Think of your parents and other loved ones. Testing appointments can be made by calling CMC at 354-6700.
Even though it is safer to stay at home, it is ok to go out unless you have an underlying health condition. Go for a walk, it is so good for you. Choose shopping hours and dining hours when it is not as busy. Take advantage of delivery services and take outs. All local businesses need your help by supporting them. Make sure you are reaching out to your neighbor to make sure they are alright. Use social media to reach out to those you can’t be with. We all need that emotional connection. Keep conversations light, avoid negative or touchy subjects. Focus on family, experiences, dreams, stories of the past, new plans and other up-lifting thoughts. Let’s all try to a little kinder for the season, it is what we all need to get through these most trying times. 
Happy Holidays to all with wishes for a peaceful, healthy and safe New Year!
